
FRIENDS OF HERON  

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-2022 
 

Key Points 

- The Friends of Heron (FOH) committee continued with eleven members and are looking 
to recruit more. Due to a change of committee members we were able to run limited 
events. 

- The committee has one Chairperson. 
- Friends of Heron have had seven formal fundraising events during this academic year.  
- Leaver jumpers for Year 6 were co-ordinated by Friends of Heron for an eighth year and 

the number of year 6 pupils who purchased one was similar than previous years. 
- Funds raised this year was approximately £4760 with a more detailed Treasurer’s Report 

available on request. 

 
Status of FoH Committee Members at end of 2021-2022 

Heidi Ponter  Parent Yr6          Chair 

Yolanta Hall  Parent Yr 4 & Yr 1 

Sheri Ponter   Staff 

Jodie Smart  Parent Y 6 

Vicky Hancocks                Parent Yr 4 & Yr 2 

Becky Probyn  Parent Yr 5 & Yr 2 

Alini Macai  Parent Yr 3 

Naznin Ismail  Parent Yr 1& Reception 

Esther Aslett  Parent Reception 

Beth Flory  Parent Reception 

Lisa Payne  Parent Yr 3 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Fundraising Events held 2021-2022 
 
The events this year were Egg rolling, Year 6 hoodies, three discos, sponsored bounce and a easter 
trail.  
 
The events held together with a note of the funds raised are detailed below (please note that all 
figures are subject to audit): 
 

  Egg Rolling - £188 
Year 6 Hoodies - £134 
Disco (October) - £510 
Disco (March) - £444 
Disco (July) - £439 
Sponsored Bounce - £2925 
Easter Trail – £119 
 

We also received a donation of £150 from a Grandparent who did a 
sponsored walk 

 

FoH donations to the school in 2021-2022 
 
During the year we made donations and pledges for £1779.11 
 

 Ice lollies for the whole school 

 3 Grit bins for storage for OPAL 

 Green house for Yr 1 

 Metal Storage Shed for OPAL 

 Wind Sock for Yr 1 

 Rain Gauge for Yr 1 

 Christmas Party food 

 Jubilee bookmarks for the whole school 

 Up to £50 per class for calm corners 
 
The sponsored bounce money has been pledged to go towards some shelters for OPAL. 
 

Communications 
 
The section of the school website continues to be updated as and when appropriate. We also 
communicate through pupil post. 
 
For reference, well established methods of communications are: 
 

Advertising of events through pupil post and groupcall 
Regular meeting between the Chair and the Headteacher 
Presentation at the Parents evening for Reception in-take  

 



 
Summary 
 
During the year we were able to recruit more committee members which enabled us to run more 
events than last year. 
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the Committee members who have worked 
hard on the committee during the last year.  
 
We are looking forward to future fundraising events during the next academic year.  
 
A copy of the Constitution is available on the FoH pages of the school website.  

Available on request are:  
Minutes of meetings since the Constitution came into force 
 

Heidi Ponter 
Chair of Friends of Heron 
 


